
Friday, December 14, 2012
**Holiday break begins Friday, Dec. 21 at 3:45 PM – school resumes on Monday, January 7, 2013!

**Thanks to the families who donated $5 for the shark dissection.  We are still collecting if you want to donate!
Mr. Sobesky’s Subjects: 
MATH: Students have been busy learning multiplication of up to 4-digit numbers, by a 1-digit number, using several methods. What I am seeing, and I"ve mentioned it before, is that they don't know their Multiplication facts as well as they should. We can hit this daily at school, but practicing them over, and over at home will really be the key to memorizing them. Please get your child at the table with pencil and paper to practice their 4's through their 9's, especially. Thank-You.
SCIENCE:  Sharks, and Shark facts seem to occupy all our minds these days in class. Your child is becoming an expert on a particular shark for an upcoming report. Ask them for some fascinating details!

Mrs. Nickels’ Notes:
SPELLING – The entire December list is attached!   First test was passed out Friday.  Final test will be Dec. 20.  Keep studying!  

READING – WEEKLY READING CONTRACTS are due every Monday.   
 WEEKLY READING CONTRACT – is attached.  Students should try to read everyday for 30 minutes or more.  Students need to keep track of their reading time and log what they read about on the paper. This is for a grade.  Students need to turn in the contract with whatever minutes they have read each week.  I realize that some days and weeks are busy and you can’t read as much.

WRITING – We wrote notes to Ross who is serving in Afghanistan. It was his birthday Dec. 11.  His wife sent the kids goodie bags that were sent home today.  There was lots of gum so we will let you enjoy that at home.
SOCIAL STUDIES – We will be studying economics for the rest of the year throughout our studies of the regions.  Our JA volunteer was here again on Friday.  We also studied immigration to Michigan and the United States.
FIELD TRIPS AND SPECIAL FOURTH GRADE EVENTS
~Holiday Party – Friday, Dec. 21 at 2:40
~Outdoor Discovery Center – January 29th  - snowshoeing
~Wax Museum – Feb. 26 (Challenger gym)

~Science Fair – May ? (pending)
~Bike/Walk Hike around Kentwood – June 4, 2013
These dates are posted on the website nickelsnews.weebly.com – put them on your calendar as well!  We need parent volunteers for all the events and field trips.

~Please feel free to contact us at:

adrian.sobesky@kentwoodps.org
lois.nickels@kentwoodps.org
616-698-2524 #23111 – Mrs. Nickels

616-698-2524 - #23112 – Mr. Sobesky

Math website – thinkcentral.com – click on mathematics – Math in Focus 

 Fill in state, district, and school

User name – student ID#

Password – Fall2012

*Study Island is another website students may access from home.

studyisland.com – KPS( student #) – password is champ

They need to go to 3rd grade – English/LA or Math.
RAZ-Kids.com/login – We are using this site to increase our reading comprehension and stamina.  Students may use this site from home.

~Mrs. Nickels’ class username is:  lnickelsd and student number

~Mr. Sobesky’s class username is asobeskyb and student number

Smencils are here!  There are new smelly scents this year!  They are still $1 each – the money will go for field trip costs.  If you have smencils to sell at home please sell them and return the money or the unused smencils.  Smencils make great gifts!!!
